### In This Issue

Webmail users click here

#### Official News

· Due to Maintenance, Web Pages Will Be Unavailable Late Monday Afternoon

### **General Announcements**

- · Hall named AU provost and VP for Academic Affairs
- · Faculty/Staff Meal Plans
- · Toshiba Photocopiers Can Scan!
- Foster Lake Safety
- · Author Visit: Dylan Newton

# What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY
8:30 Equestrian Day Camp	8:30 Equestrian Day Camp	8:30 Equestrian Day Camp
	7:00 Wingate Memorial Carillon Recital Series	

## Due to Maintenance, Web Pages Will Be Unavailable Late Monday Afternoon

In order to better serve your Web needs, we need to do some maintenance on our Web servers. On Monday, July 26, 2010 from 3:30-5 p.m. the Web servers will experience some down time due to this maintenance. This will involve **www.alfred.edu** (including the college Web sites for LAS, Art, College of Business, Engineering), my.alfred.edu, our.alfred.edu, confucius.alfred.edu and saxons.alfred.edu.

Please contact Judy Linza at **webmaster@alfred.edu** or x2727 if you have questions. Thanks for your consideration while we continue our efforts to improve our Web resources.

Submitted by: Judy Linza

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Hall named AU provost and VP for Academic Affairs

Veteran faculty member and administrator William Hall is Alfred University's new provost and vice president for Academic Affairs after a year's service as interim provost.

Link: Hall named AU provost

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Faculty/Staff Meal Plans

Dining Services is once again offering meal plans for Faculty and Staff to use on campus!

Block Meals - All you care to eat meals in Powell and Ade Dining Halls. Meals are good for breakfast, lunch, or dinner, during regular serving hours and are valid until May 9, 2011.

Block of 10 Meals - \$50.00 Block of 18 Meals - \$75.00 Block of 25 Meals - \$100.00

You can begin using your Faculty/Staff Meal Plan when Powell Dining Hall opens for camps on Monday, June 28 - the schedule for each week varies and will be posted at the front door.

Those without a Faculty/Staff plan are welcome to purchase individual meals at the following rates:

Breakfast - \$5.00 Lunch - \$10.00 Dinner - \$14.00

You can purchase a meal plan at Cyber Fresh Caf from now until Friday, June 25 from 8:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. We accept cash, checks, and credit cards. After June 25, plans can be purchased at Powell Dining Hall through Friday, Aug. 6.

Submitted by: Michelle Miller

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Toshiba Photocopiers Can Scan!

The Toshiba MFPs (Multi-Functional Printers) once networked can be used as a scanner. This is a great way to reduce your usage of paper by unnecessary printing!

If you would like to be set up to scan please contact Procurement Services at x2698.

Submitted by: Sue Peck

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Foster Lake Safety**

Notice to All Foster Lake Access Pass Holders and Visitors:

Please be reminded that all pets MUST be on a leash and under the control of the owner at all times. If your pet is found to be unleashed, you and the pet will be asked to leave the premises immediately. Should injury or harm be threatened due to an uncontrolled animal, all Access Pass privileges of the threatening pet's owner may be revoked immediately for the remainder of the year.

Leashing your pet is a courtesy and respect to others. Your pet must be under your control and in your sight at all times.

Keep in mind, all County and State regulations still apply and, therefore, your pet needs to be registered, licensed, and vaccinated.

Foster Lake is a lovely place to bring your family and pets to play, and safety is our primary concern. To that end, please remember to completely extinguish all fires and never leave them smoldering. The fires should be cool to the touch and monitored for at least 30 minutes after having been extinguished. All fires should be contained to the grill stations and no fires should be lit on the ground.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.

Submitted by: Cherise Haase

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Author Visit: Dylan Newton**

Tuesday, July 27 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville

Join new author Dylan Newton, who grew up in Wellsville, as she talks about her new first book, "Despite the Ghosts," a paranormal romance. Dylan will talk about her experiences as a writer and the lessons learned from the publishing process as well as about the romance publishing industry. Books will be available for purchase and signing.

This library-sponsored program is free and open to the general public in the cool and comfortable Auditorium.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews